Technology Committee
Meeting Notes 2-26-2014
Present: Nick Dimitri, Brandy Gibson, Katie Krolikowski, Ellen Geringer, Michele Jackson, Jose Oliveira, Mark Williams, and James Eyestone (note taker)
Called to order at 3:10pm
Approval of Agenda

Ellen motioned to approve the agenda and Brandy seconded. The approval was unanimous.
Approval of Previous Minutes


James motioned to approve the minutes and Nick seconded. Brandy approved. Jose, Ellen, and Mark abstained as they weren’t present at the meeting. Katie and Michele were not present for the vote.
Office hours on the web

The discussion continued from previous meetings. The divisions all have different processes for collecting the office hours with different forms and further discussion took place about the processes used. Deans do not approve the hours. The forms are requested by divisions but are self-generated by faculty.  Brandy said that San Francisco State used an acrobat form. Ellen suggested that the data should be tied to the current staff directory. Mark suggested inviting the Division Secretaries to the next meeting and the committee agreed.
Computer Replacement Strategy discussion

Continuing the discussion from previous meetings, James reminded the committee of the need for a broad strategy for replacing technology. There was a lot discussion around the balance of programs that require technology to function versus those that augment their instruction with technology. James asked why we build computer labs where we do. Katie commented the need for funds for IT resources like staffing. Ellen added that regulation sometimes dictates the needs of a program technology or otherwise providing Nursing as an example. Nick suggested that the next replacements might not be desktops given the rapid growth of mobile and the CPU power in tablets. The committee generally agreed there was a need to identify core functions of technology. Nick suggested we divide the strategy into pieces such as staff, smart classrooms, computer lab technology. Katie sited from a previous meeting a strategy identified by the committee “replace 1/5 of all computers on campus every year”. After some discussion and applying this strategy to staff computers, the committee came up with a figure of ~$50,000 covering ~60 computers per year for staff. 
eFaxing discussion

After a brief discussion, the committee agreed not to take this item any further and leave it to the IT department to decide how to proceed.
Technology Plan Update


James explained that the Tech Plan went to Operations Committee for a first and second read and was approved. It then went on to College Council for approval. It had a first read at the February meeting with few issues identified. Denise Noldon asked about the time of the update. James said that he explained that at one point we had been asked to update our plans since the District was still working on its strategic plan. 
The meeting ended at 4:15pm
The next meeting is 3/26/2014, 3:00 - 4:30pm

